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Consider Temporary Extension of GeoComm Mapping Services through November 2024

Richard Morales, Director of Emergency Communications
Mr. Morales explained the need for Temporary Extension of GeoComm Mapping Services through
November 2024. The cost is $53,500.00. Commissicner Long made a motion. Commissioner Dockery
seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Consider Approval of Aerial Imagery Acquisition for 2025
Charles Simon, Director of Regional Planning and Services
Mr. Simon explained Aerial Imagery Acquisition for 2025. Mr. Simon said they plan to have it done in June
of 2025, at a cost of $191,000.00.
Commissioner Oakley made a motion. Commissioner Long seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Consider Approving Committee Appointments
Chris Miller, Executive Director
No Committee Appointments.

Staff Reports
Chris Miller, Executive Director
Chris Miller — Mr. Morales will provide that.

Mr. Morales provided an update on the equipment replacement. They successfully migrated the map
applications. The migration from text to 9-1-1, to an ATT consolidated text to 9-1-1 was successful. It was
the orchestration of staff from CAPCOG, contracted ATT Technicians, engineers, program and project
managers, and vendor staff. Processing live concurrent systems, into the migration itself. Two systems
operating in parallel for several hours took place so migration and testing could be done. Migration
started on June 25, 2024 and was completed on October 30, 2024. Mr. Morales recognized his staff.
Renee Bell, Assistant Director of Operations; Jenna Barrington, 9-1-1 Assistant Director; and Mike Aurora is
the Project Manager. Bianca Salas, and Megan Bowers, were not present, but greatly assisted in the
migration. They were the Telecommunications Processor Managers. Pam Frisk, was the Training
Coordinator. Mr. Morales stated, he has been doing this type of task for 40 years, and such a feat has
never been accomplished. 100% switchover on all the systems were accomplished. A few tasks still need
to be accomplished and will be completed by the end of the year. The staff was congratulated.

Total number of calls were 1.7 million. Total number of text sessions were 10,000; for a total of 74,000
texts. Currently there is a 93% average on the call answer time. Last year the average was near 50
percentile, and this year the 90 percentile goal was exceeded.

Adjourn
Mayor White adjourned the meeting at 11:50 a.m.
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